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South Cambridgeshire District Council 
 Parish Planning Forum Meeting
Wednesday 21st February 2018

South Cambridgeshire Hall, Cambourne Business Park, Cambourne, CB23 6EA
NOTES

1. Welcome – Cllr Robert Turner and Cllr Pippa Corney Brief. Introduction to the Planning Team.
2. Local Plan Update – Caroline Hunt Planning Policy Manager
CH gave an update on current position ( Inspector’s report pending)
Questions from Parishes related to Eltisley (protected green space), Histon, Impington (S106 payments) and Great Wilbraham ( 5yr land supply and their plans) 
3. Service Plan for 2018-19 & what you want us to focus on in 2018-19?  - Stephen Kelly Joint Planning Director.
SK outlined the business plan and referred to the forthcoming Shared Service.

Questions from the Parishes related to:

· working with partners and need to get prompt responses comments from County Highways on highways, education matters as well as the Environment Agency 
· Recent Planning Road Shows. Details weren’t sent to Parish Councils. If it had been, they  could have put in Parish news letters.  
ACTION: Resource Team make sure that the details of future events are sent to the Parish Clerks.
· Communications & engagement with the officers.
· SPDs need reviewing, when doing do please bear in mind context.
4. Review of request of applications to go to Planning Committee – Jane Green – Head of New Communities and Interim Development Management Manager. 
JG outlined current scheme of delegation including the use of Chairman’s delegation to determine which applications go to Planning Committee. JG accepted that of late Planning Committee agendas had been made  up of  a large number of 5 year land supply applications, as these were the more significant and controversial applications in  the district. Once SCDC has a 5 year land supply, or the Inspectors Report into the Local Plan, it was likely that these sort of applications would fall away and a greater variety of applications would come to Planning Committee.
· Willingham: two planning applications. One refused. Two houses on edge of village, Parish  objected to but had notice to approve it through delegated powers. 
ACTION: JG to take up specifics after this meeting. 
· Swavesey: application 16mths ago for 2 houses. Design and located not good. Wrote in and asked to go to committee because of the design of the houses. Two town houses, squashed in between listed cottages. Only 500 yards from the Riders Barn. Wrote to planning took 7 weeks for a reply.  

· Barrington concerned that their village being adversely affected by a large number of new homes and the cumulative impact on the character of the conservation area. Conservation officer should know what right and what not. Had asked to take them to Committee. 
JG is familiar with this case  ( Post Meeting note – The application was considered by Planning Committee)

· Longstanton: Would like greater visibility of what happens to the comments when they go into the system. Some carry weight, some don’t.  

ACTION : SK: will look into the new software to see how we can promote understanding.
· Officer delegated reports are put online, but the majority of Parish do not look to see them.
· Many Parish Councils want the response beforehand, not after once the decision has been made. Dialogue before the decision is taken. Limited interaction with the planning officers does not help. Accept Officers need to make timely decisions. Cllr Pippa Corney ( Planning Committee Chair) said this is something we can look at when we review Chair’s delegation. The officers do write to Parish Councils and Local Members to set out and explain decisions taken.
5. Performance Update 
SK provided a presentation on current performance.  No Questions
6. Questions & Answers - All
Following matters were discussed:

· How SCDC can help both parish and community make comments that have as much weight as they can. 

· Helping residents to make better comments to SCDC, with SCDC working with Parishes to do this. 
· Uttlesford DC plans for additional development and how to address threat from a neighbouring district council.  SCDC has had several meetings with Uttlesford DC and parishes in the district and will continue to so. Will look carefully at planning material and evidence submitted in support of the proposal and will be asking probing questions. 

ACTION – Meeting with Parishes in south of the District to be arranged to discuss further (SK/CH)
· Similar concerns from Linton PC about additional homes proposed at Haverhill. 

· Query about Grace Crescent Hardwick.
· Request for Planning Officers to take down old site notices when they are out and about.
· Mapping data (Histon & Impington) 
· IT systems: Hard copies of paper drawings needed, electronically does not work for the detail.

· Design of new homes in villages 
ACTION:  Circulate a link the annual monitoring report, especially housing trajectory (CH)
Date of Next Meeting:  30th October 2018

Date of meetings 2019:  14th March & 25 September
